CITY COUNCIL

CITY OF PIEDMONT

JUNE 7, 2022

5:53 PM

The City Council of the City of Piedmont met in regular session at the time and on the date above. Present were Mayor Baker, Council Members Richard Williams, Jubal Feazell, Caleb Pope, Greg South, David Ivey, and Terry Kiser.

Following the invocation and the pledge of allegiance given by Mayor Baker, the minutes were presented for consideration. Terry Kiser made the motion that the minutes be approved as presented. David Ivey seconded the motion and the minutes were approved.

The bills totaling \$334,711.39 were then presented for consideration for payment. Richard Williams made the motion that the bills be approved as presented. Greg South seconded the motion and the bills were approved for payment. Jubal Feazell abstained.

The next item on the agenda was Resolution 2022-09. David Ivey made the motion to approve Resolution 2022-09. Jubal Feazell seconded the motion and the motion carried unanimously.

The next item was Resolution 2022-10. Greg South made the motion to approve Resolution 2022-10. Terry Kiser seconded the motion and the motion carried unanimously.

The next item was Resolution 2022-11. Caleb Pope made the motion to approve Resolution 2022-11. David Ivey seconded the motion and the motion carried unanimously.

The next item was Resolution 2022-12. Caleb Pope made the motion to approve Resolution 2022-12. Terry Kiser seconded the motion and the motion carried unanimously.

The next item was the Rescue Squad Contract. Richard Williams made the motion to extend the Contract for 30 days. The current Contract expires on June 8, 2022. Jubal Feazell seconded the motion and the motion carried unanimously.

After the Fire Report was given by Chief Ledbetter, the Mayor asked for any visitor comments. There were no visitor comments.

In Council Reports John Lawrence was absent.

Richard Williams thanked Ashley and Terry from the Entertainment Committee for information on the July 4th Celebration. He also wanted to thank CVG and Don Hopper for coming.

Jubal Feazell also wanted to thank CVG and Don Hopper for the information given. He made the motion to pay the \$300 for the updated promo videos. Richard Williams seconded the motion and the motion carried unanimously. He would like to see the 4th of July added to the City webpage and the City Facebook page. He asked for an update on the light project at the Complex.

Caleb Pope also wanted to echo the comments about CVG and Don Hopper and the Entertainment Committee of Ashley and Terry. He wanted to give special thanks to Chief Johnson, Chief Ledbetter, and Phillip Winkles.

Greg South also wanted to echo all comments given tonight and thank everyone for the jobs they do.

David Ivey wanted to echo the good things going on in Piedmont. He said the Memorial Day Celebration was very good. He wanted to update all on the electronic work orders. They are now available.

Terry Kiser wanted to echo all that was talked about. He said the election will be in two weeks and we will be meeting at the Civic Center.

Clerk Hinton said he received a call from Robert Sadler about quote on the Civic Center drainage repairs. He told Clerk Hinton that he would have everything for next council meeting.

In the Mayor's Comments he wanted to thank Ricky Freeman for the great Memorial Day Celebration. He looks forward to meeting with the Rescue Squad. He also wanted to thank Terry and Ashley from the Entertainment Committee for the work they do. He wanted to thank ALL City employees for the jobs they do. He also wanted to tell Council how much he appreciates working with them. The June 21 meeting will be at the Civic Center due to voting at the Council Chambers.

With no other business to come before the Council, Greg South made the motion that the meeting be adjourned. Terry Kiser seconded the motion and the meeting adjourned at 6:36 pm.